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Thursday, July 24, 2025 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

Commissioner Jean-Pierre L. Oriol of the Department of Planning and Natural Resources 
informs the public that the following St. John Coastal Zone Management (CZM) Committee 
Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 5, 2025, at 4:00 pm. This meeting will be held via 
the video conferencing platform Microsoft Teams.     
  
The agenda is as follows:   
  
Decision Meeting (testimony will not be heard)  

Decision Meeting for Federal Consistency Determination, No. CZM0006-25- Julius E. Sprauve 
School Reconstruction. The Julius E. Sprauve School has been assessed and approved for 
replacement by FEMA. The Julius E. Sprauve School will be moved from the current location 
at #18-14 Estate Enighed, St. John to 01-137A Catherineberg (Hammer’s Farm) Cruz Bay 
Quarter, St. John. The purpose of the project is to design and construct a complete school, 
including classrooms, administrative offices, library, cafeteria, kitchen, bathrooms, 
stairways, balconies, hallways and all fixtures, equipment and contents at the new campus 
location.  

 

The following information should be used to participate in the meeting:  
 
Microsoft Teams  
Meeting ID: 249 175 174 100 5 
Passcode:  53k3GN9H  
 

 

 

Jean-Pierre L. Oriol  
Commissioner  
  
  
Copy: Jamal Nielsen, Media Relations Coordinator   
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